
Transportation & Public Space Committee  
Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A 

May 19, 2014 
 
Pursuant to notice duly given, a meeting of the Transportation & Public Space Committee 
(“Committee”) of ANC6A was held commencing at 7:00 pm on May 19, 2014 at Maury 
Elementary School, 1250 Constitution Avenue NE, Washington, DC 20002. 
 
Committee Members Present: Omar Mahmud (Co-Chair), Todd Sloves (Co-Chair), Lara 
Levison, Jeff Fletcher 
Committee Members Absent: Andrea Adleman, Christine Ennis, DeLania Hardy 
Commissioners Present: Omar Mahmud. 
Community Members Present: Christiaan Seguar and Clayton Patrick Hayes (residents of 1200 
Block of I Street NE). 
 
I. Call to Order 

Co-chairman Todd Sloves called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. The meeting having 
been duly convened, was ready to proceed with business with a quorum.  Chairman 
Sloves reviewed the agenda. There were no changes thereto. 
 

II. Introductions. 
All committee members and community members in attendance introduced 
themselves. 

 
III. Community Comment. 

None. 
 

IV. Announcements. 
Maryland Avenue NE pedestrian safety community meeting with DDOT will be held on 
May 21, 2014 from 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm at the Northeast Library (southwest corner of 
Maryland Avenue NE and Seventh (7th) Street NE). Topics to be covered include the 
pedestrian crossings at Maryland Avenue and Tenth (10th) Street NE and Maryland 
Avenue, Seventh (7th) Street and D Street intersections. 
 

V. New Business 

A. Request by residents to install stop sign at Thirteenth (13th) Street and I Street 
NE (convert intersection to a four-way stop). 
• Two residents of the 1200 block of I Street NE, Christiaan Seguar and Clayton 

Patrick Hayes, attended the meeting to make this request. 
• There are stop signs on I Street but not on Thirteenth (13th) Street.  It is 

confusing and unsafe.  Cars turning off Florida Avenue are going fast.  Going in 
the other direction, drivers also speed, trying to make the light on Florida. 

• Neighbors have made this request before.  Christiaan made the request via 311 
and was told to obtain support from the ANC. 

• Co-chair Todd Sloves offered a motion, seconded by Jeff Fletcher, 
recommending that the ANC write a letter to DDOT recommending that the 
Department look at the intersection of Thirteenth (13th) Street and I Street 



NE, stating that the ANC would support installation of stop signs. The 
motion passed unanimously.  
 

VI. Additional Community Comment. 
None. 

VII. Adjourn. 
There being no other business, the committee adjourned at 7:12 p.m.  


